
HAWES TOWNSHIP 

REGULAR MEETING 

June 9, 2020 

 

I.  CALL TO ORDER: 

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Rodney Cordes at 7:00 P.M., at the VFW Hall in Barton City. Pledge of 

Allegiance said.  
  
II. ROLL CALL: 

Present: Supervisor Rodney Cordes, Treasurer Esther Budreau, Clerk Janette Richardson-Stover, Trustee Evelyn Gladhill, 

Trustee Patrick Smylie. 

Absent: Deputy Clerk Wendy Richardson 

 

III. APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA: 

A motion to accept the Agenda was made by Clerk Janette Richardson-Stover, supported by Trustee Evelyn Gladhill. Motion 

carried. 

 

IV. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:   

Motion to accept the minutes made by Treasurer Esther Budreau, supported by Trustee Evelyn Gladhill. Motion carried. 

 

V.  TREASURER’S REPORT (subject to audit): 

The Treasurer’s report presented by Treasurer Budreau was as follows: General Fund:  $237,184.44, CDs:  $108,101.80 

Stabilization Fund:  $15,860.14, Road Fund:  $276,512.52, Fire Fund:  $28,229.97, Special Assessment Fund: $1,317.34 and Tax 

Fund: $156.60.  Motion by Clerk Janette Richardson-Stover to accept and approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented, Trustee 

Evelyn Gladhill seconded the motion subject to audit. Motion carried. 
 

VI. PUBLIC COMMENT: 

A.  Lynn Ploetz came to the Board meeting to ask Zoning Administrator Rodney Cordes to start proceedings on getting a property 

on Lake St, located at the South end of Hubbard Lake, cleaned up. She was told that the first step will be to send a letter to the 

property owner. 

B.  Tania Reid brought pictures and a letter regarding issues with her neighbors’ yard debris and trash. Supervisor Rodney Cordes 

is in the process of getting the neighbor to clean up the mess. 

C.  Roseann Conklin asked the Board if anything can be done regarding a ditch near her property. It gets clogged in the fall with 

debris and causes her house to flood in the winter. Trish and Kyle Birchmeier keep it cleaned out during the summer to cut back 

on mosquitos but they are not there in the winter to maintain it. Supervisor Rodney Cordes will be taking a look at the ditch and 

drainage. 

 

VII. MISCELLANEOUS REPORTS: 

A. County Commissioner-  

B. Road Commissioner- 

C. Assessor-  

D. Planning Commission- No meeting due to COVID-19 

E. Zoning Administrator-  
 

VIII. UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

A.  The Board received a letter from Justin Wilson regarding his charges as Township Attorney. This letter will be tabled until 

next month. 

B.  Ordinance updates are on hold due to COVID-19. 

C.   
 

IX. CORRESPONDENCE: 

A.  The Alcona County Road Commission has sent a letter regarding the end of the Special Assessment for Lake St within 

Birchwood Beach Subdivision. This will end of June 1, 2020. 

B.  A motion made by Clerk Janette Richardson-Stover to sign road agreement HW 2001 and 2002. Supported by Trustee Evelyn 

Gladhill. Motion carried. 

C.  There will be Census workers out in the Township gathering information. They will be following state guidelines. 

 

X. NEW BUSINESS:   
A.  A motion made by Clerk Janette Richardson-Stover to sign a charitable gaming license for South Shore Fire Dept. Supported 

by Trustee Evelyn Gladhill. Motion carried. 

B.  
 



 

 XI. MOTION TO PAY BILLS 

A motion made by Trustee Evelyn Gladhill, supported by Trustee Patrick Smylie to review and pay the bills in the amount of 

$8,497.40. Motion carried. 
 

EFTPS                                                              $    680.92 
Check #’s 9734 – 9746                                     $ 7,816.48 

 

XII. MOTION TO ADJOURN 
Motion to adjourn meeting made by Clerk Janette Richardson-Stover. Supported by Trustee Patrick Smylie. Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 P.M.  Next meeting will be at 7:00 P.M. Tuesday, July 14, 2020 at the VFW Hall in Barton 

City. 


